Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes
September 19, 2007

Present: Seto, DaCosta, Rao, B. Leake, Ball, Graham, Lindberg, Hydro, Bakewell-Sachs

Welcome to new members of GPC: Rao welcomed the new GPC member, Esther Ball. 
Report on GPC activities-06-07:  Rao reported on GPC activities for the year 2006- 2007. The activities included the following:
· Instituted procedural guidelines for course and program approval

· Developed a format for graduate syllabi submitted to GPC for approval

· Recommended changes to the current graduate appeals policy and procedures

· Discussed the provision of writing supports to graduate students. Recommended the reinstitution of support for graduate students in the writing center.

· Investigated  the student fee and the services it covers

· Explored ways to increase recruitment efforts

· Provided testimony to the Graduate Study group

Additional items for GPC to focus on for 2007-2008 were also identified in the report. These items were the following:
· Standards for graduate education

· Final exam policy

· Grading standards for graduate students

· Recruitment of minority students

· Academic supports for graduate students
Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies Report: 
· Susan Hydro presented an overview of activities for the academic year. 71 students had registered for the September 20th open house. Spring open house has been scheduled for January 26th, 2008. Susan mentioned that in the future, online chats might be available. These chats would function as a “virtual open house”.  Faculty can log into the chat from their home or office.  

· TCNJ graduate programs continue to be advertised in Trenton Times, Pennington Post and other local newspapers. Flyers have been mailed out to school districts, hospitals and so forth. In all there are 140 applicants for the spring semester. 
Information Items:
· Rao reported that the GPC recommendations for graduate appeals policy and procedures have now been sent to Deans Pavlovsky and Albertine.
· Rao reported that based on the communication that she had received from Dean Behre, the graduate study group is waiting to get detailed feedback from the provost on the preliminary report that was submitted in March. Rao along with Dean Bakewell-Sachs stated that the written version of the report would be brought back for feedback to GPC and other stakeholders once the feedback from the provost was received and the initial draft was revised.
New Business
· GPC elected the Chair and the Vice Chair for the year 2007-2008. Atsuko Seto was elected as the Chair of GPC-2007-2008. Jacqui DaCosta was elected as the Vice Chair of GPC.
· Council members then focused on identifying priority items for GPC to address for the upcoming year. A discussion ensued on potential items that GPC could address for the upcoming year. Esther Ball stated that she would like GPC to explore the course transfer procedures for graduate students. Ball explained that currently such transfers are being done on a case by case basis with coordinator approval. However, once we move on to People Soft, it would be a more expedited process to have a standardized and consistent procedure for automatically transferring equivalent courses from other institutions.  At present, there are no equivalencies for graduate courses on SIS thus requiring coordinator approval. Concern was expressed by some GPC members about the time consuming nature of this process and how it would be implemented.  Ball explained that once a coordinator approved a course for transfer, he or she could send the memo to Ball.  The course would then be entered into the system as an equivalent course. Seto suggested that GPC could further explore this to find out how graduate coordinators could assist with this process.
· GPC also discussed the exploration of the final exam policy.  The agreement was that it could be an item for discussion in one of the meetings rather than a long-term item.  Grading policies were also explored as a possible item for further discussion.  Leake explained that the reason for taking a closer look at graduate grading policies is because prior discussions had focused on the need for clear definitions on what constitutes an A or a B. In addition, graduate grading policies are different/distinct from undergraduate grading policies. For instance, some grades that are there in the undergraduate system are not there in the graduate system of grading. GPC identified recruitment of minorities as an important topic for the upcoming year. With regard to this subject, Seto suggested that the college website can be further enhanced to portray the diversity of the student body. DaCosta also suggested that information on funding opportunities might serve as a means to attract/recruit students. Standards for graduate education were also identified as an area that GPC would like to address for the upcoming year.
· GPC discussed ways to recruit student representatives for GPC. It was suggested that one way to do so would be to have attendance at GPC meetings as part of a GA’s hours. Seto asked if the support of the Deans’ should be sought in this matter. Dean Bakewell Sachs stated that this would be appropriate. 
Respectfully submitted by,

Shri Rao

